From: <u>bctkstown@comcast.net</u>

To: <u>City Council</u>

Subject:Light Rail Train coming to ShorelineDate:Sunday, March 15, 2015 8:06:09 PM

March 15, 2015

Dear Shoreline City Council,

I'm emailing about the "Sound Transit Light Rail Train" Coming to/Thru Shoreline.

I've seen your plans and I would do more than what you recommend. I would Start at I-5 and go east on Ballinger Way to 15th Avenue N.E. and head South all the way to 145th-then head west to Meridian Avenue on the west then head straight north back to 205th and east back to Ballinger Way. If I could go west all the way to Aurora Avenue-I would. There is a big area between the station at 145th and the station at 185th which isn't rezoned to Aurora. Do everything all the way to Aurora or stop at Meridian.

Sound Transit will only eminent domain what they need-so if developers/home builders could enter into an agreement with current home owners to buy out block by block-then rebuild around the rail line-that would be great. Keep rebuilding to single family homes if possible. While We're at it, replace fire hydrant/supply lines, as well as set aside enough space for school construction-as needed.

The only thing I would do different is consider adding some Motels/Hotels next to I-5 as Aurora is a long way off the freeway.

Thank you for your time.

Sincerely,

Bruce Town

Bruce Town 18220 Ridgefield RD N.W. Shoreline, WA 98177-3222 (206) 546-1462 bctkstown@comcast.net